January 20, 2023
Dear Family and Friends,

We are still in the States and Angela has gotten to know what a Wyoming winter can feel like as we had a couple of days
back in December that were in the -30’s. We were able to go with my parents and my brother Tim’s family up to the
mountains where we waded through the snow to a picnic table, made a fire and roasted bratwursts and hotdogs.

We've had the opportunity to share about the ministry in some churches and have some more opportunities coming up.
Please pray that God will lead us to the churches and individuals with whom He wants us to share about the ministry
and that these times will glorify Him.

Please pray for Angela and her English learning. If everything in the immigration process goes smoothly, she should be
taking her civics exam for citizenship by the summer of 2024. Of course that exam is oral and in English. And speaking of
immigration, she has received her social security card and her green card. Praise the Lord! So now we are just waiting on
a biometrics appointment before we can head back to Peru. We pray that it will happen soon.

Speaking of Peru, the country is in a crisis. There are a lot of violent protests including senseless killings by the police,
army, and civilians. They have closed the Arequipa airport again and it sounds like some of the equipment at the airport
has been damaged. Our plan is to head back in April. Please pray that the situation will deescalate and that we won’t
have any issues returning to Arequipa.

Also pray for Jasmin, Jose Luis, Milan, Daniel and the others that help us in the Uchumayo ministry on Saturdays. At
times the roads are blocked and filled with protestors. Pray that they will be prudent and for God’s protection.

Finish Strong,

Jeff and Angela






